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Minutes for Meeting on: 
Tuesday, August 29, 2017 
@ 6:00 PM 
 
 
 
Public Present: 
Sean Mallari 
Stephen Smith 
John Mazzarino 
Jeff Bosworth 

Members: Present Not Present 
William Turner,  

Chairman 
X  

James Hyslip X  
Eric Cerreta X  

Don Hultman, Clerk X  
Jerry Roberge  X 

Brenda Lessard, Secretary X  
Others Present:   

   
   
   
   

 
Meeting called to order by (WT) at 6:00 p.m. 
 

1. Sean Mallari and Stephen Smith from Old Goshen Road would like to connect their barn/workshop 
to the town sewer.  Their home connection to the sewer is on Village Hill Road.  To run a connection 
to the barn would mean tearing up his driveway and patio which would be very costly.  They would 
like to connect at a stub on Old Goshen Road which is already there.  The Board briefly discussed the 
fees. Motion made (EC) to charge Mr. Mallari and Mr. Smith $500. For the connection which is the 
price for a second connection on the same lot.  Motion seconded by (DH).  Motion so voted.   

2. Mr. Mazzarino & Mr. Bosworth would like to connect to the Town water and town sewer at the end 
of Valley View Road. To accomplish this the line would need to be run down the street at least 100 
feet. The Board told the men the town will not pay to extend the lines to the property.  He will be 
allowed to connect to the town sewer and town water lines but at his own cost to run the extension to 
the property.  This will involve DEP and the conservation commission due to the close proximity to 
the river.  

3. Motion made (JH) and seconded (EC) to sign and accept the warrants from 7/26/17, 8/9/17, 
8/23/17 and 9/6/17.  Motion so voted. 

4. The Board looked over the hydraulic model draft sent by Tighe and Bond.  (JH) has a few things to 
report to Tighe and Bond about the report.  The board will look it over again.  

5. Motion made (EC) and seconded (DH) to pay the City of Northampton’s bill for sewer discharge for 
FY17.  There was some discussion about the surcharges.  The board will continue discussion on this 
matter in the future.     

6. Motion made (DH) and seconded (JH) to adjourn at 8:20 PM.  Motion so voted. 
 
Respectively submitted,  
Brenda Lessard, Secretary                      
 


